


To implement the General Order’s training, SFPD developed community policing roll-
call training.  Under the Professional Development Unit Order titled “Community 
Policing Roll-Call Training,” (issued October 29, 2020) at least every six months SFPD 
will issue a roll-call training of at least 30 minutes in length covering the topics described 
in the Order.  SFPD chose roll-call training to facilitate discussion and to allow for local 
examples.  Pursuant to Unit Order 20-03, “Monthly Roll-Call Training & the Periodic 
Audit of HRMS Training Records for Accuracy,” Training Coordinators are responsible 
for certifying that all officers within their unit have completed each training by signing an 
acknowledgment form.  If an officer fails to take the training within 60 days, the 
Professional Standards Bureau is tasked with sending a report to the officer in charge of 
the unit or station for administrative action. 
  
Under General Order 1.08, the Commanding Officer of the Youth and Community 
Engagement Unit within CED is responsible for ensuring that the trainings are consistent 
with best practices.  Additionally, a Community Policing and Problem Solving Oversight 
Committee will meet annually to discuss emerging best practices and for training 
curriculum updates.  
  
Based upon all of the above, the Department of Justice finds that SFPD is in substantial 
compliance with this recommendation.  Please let us know if you have any questions or 
would like to discuss further.  Thank you 
 
















